C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 27

OCTOBER, 1963

No. 2



Don H. Andersen

ANDERSEN JOINS CIF, SS, STAFF IN PUBLIC RELATIONS POSITION

Don H. Andersen, native of Wisconsin and resident of Southern California for the past eight years, has been appointed by the CIF, SS, Executive Committee to the post of Administrative Assistant in charge of publicity and public relations. Andersen began his duties August 1.

The new publicity director will be responsible for all Southern Section press relations, including producing weekly news releases for newspapers, radio and television; promoting interest for all play-off activities through personal contacts with the press; editing the Monthly Southern Section Bulletin; and supervising the rapidly expanding CIF, SS, Film Library.

Andersen said upon assuming his new position that he hopes to supply community newspapers with weekly league standings in addition to regular news releases and to establish a statistical and record bureau for the use of interested parties.

He also invited high school sports editors to take advantage of his new position by contacting him at any time regarding standings, schedules and other related matters.

Prior to accepting the post with the CIF, SS, Andersen was a member of the Marketing Division staff at Disneyland Park, where he was a communications specialist and edited several newspapers and magazines circulated by the Park.

Andersen attended Santa Ana High School, Santa Ana College and was graduated from Orange State College in Fullerton. He was an active member of student government and student publications at all schools and his works gained national recognition in 1962 when he was responsible for publicity aspects of the world's first Intercollegiate Elephant Races held at Orange State.

When Orange State began athletic competition in 1960-61, Andersen organized the college's first athletic news bureau. His publicity activities included live play-by-play radio broadcasts of OSC basketball games, including three games from the National Association of Intercollegiate Athletics tournament in Kansas City, Missouri, in 1962.

Andersen has also seen service with several newspapers and radio stations throughout Southern California, including the Los Angeles Herald-Examiner, Fullerton News-Tribune, Orange Coast Daily Pilot, Santa Ana Register, and Orange Daily News, and stations KWIZ, KEZY, and KFIL-FM.

Among special interests, Don lists golf as his favorite participation sport.

He is married to the former June Carolyn Bridge, and the couple has a baby girl, Laura Kay, born in August. They live in Anaheim.

Andersen's appointment to the CIF, SS, position was announced by the Executive Committee following its June 15th meeting at Newport Beach.

DIRECTORY CHANGES

Verdemont Ranch School of San Bernardino is now known as Herbert S. Bailey School and is located at 19555 Cajon Blvd., San Bernardino.

Montclair School, formerly located in Cornell, is now in Reseda at 6660 Reseda Blvd. The telephone number is 345-5852.

Pomona Catholic High School's telephone number is incorrectly listed and should be LY 3-2505.

The following men have been appointed as principals since the Member School Directory was printed: Ferris Bynum, Boron HS; W. Deane Wiley, Claremont HS; W. Lloyd Johns, Fontana HS; Tom Giugni, Lompoc HS; Kenneth Schmutzer, Palo Verde HS; Fr. Cyril Sheehan, Pomona Catholic HS; Don Hinkle, Western Christian HS; Walter J. Stoltze, Alder JHS; R. J. Tichenor, Fontana JHS; and George E. Lucas, Fremont JHS in San Bernardino.

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

5443 W. Washington Blvd., Los Angeles 16, Calif. Telephone WEbster 1-1423

Officers

Nelson C. Price, Asst. Supt., Azusa U.S.D., President

Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District, Treasurer Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics

Executive Committee

Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley HS, Chairman

Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. Pomona HS Dist. Frank O. Hopkins, Supt. Brea-Olinda High School District

School District
Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS
Harry L. Bigger, Principal, Fillmore HS
Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. Puente Dist.
Harold Wetzler, Principal, Hawthorne HS
Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School
Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt. Excelsior Dist.
Nelson C. Price, Asst. Supt. Azusa U.S.D.

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — SEPTEMBER 28, 1963

The first meeting of the Executive Committee of the CIF, Southern Section, for the 1963-64 school year was called to order by Chairman Keith Gunn, at Santa Barbara at 10:00 AM, on Saturday, September 28, 1963. All members of the committee and Commissioner Ken Fagans were in attendance.

- 1. MINUTES APPROVED It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of June 15, 1963, as published in the September 1963, Monthly Bulletin.
- 2. NEW SCHOOLS ADMITTED TO MEMBERSHIP It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that the new Quartz Hill HS of the Antelope Valley Union HS District be admitted to regular membership and the Center Jr. HS of the Simi District be admitted to Associate membership in the CIF, Southern Section.
- 3. FOOTBALL PLAY-OFF REQUIRE-MENTS After a review of the football schedule of Webb School, it was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1963 CIF, SS, Small School football play-offs, Webb School may not lose more than two of the following seven games on its schedule: Army & Navy, Lutheran HS, Boys Republic, Valley Christian, Harvard Military, Bell-Jeff and California School for the Deaf of Riverside.
- 4. REPRESENTATIVES TO NATIONAL FEDERATION CONVENTION It was moved, seconded and carried to send Robert D. Ashton and Marion Hays as representatives of the CIF, SS, to the National Federation Convention in June with expenses paid.
- 5. PLAY-OFF COMMITTEE APPOINTED

 —In accordance with established policy it was moved, seconded and carried to appoint the following committee to meet with the Commis-

sioner on Tuesday, November 12, for the purpose of assisting in the bracketing of schools for the 1963 football play-offs: Harry Nicholson, Commissioner of Officials for the Citrus Belt area; John McDonough, Commissioner of Officials for Orange County; and Cal Houston, Commissioner of Officials for the Northern area.

6. FOOTBALL PLAY-OFF RULES AND FINANCIAL REGULATIONS — The committee reviewed the Football Play-off Rules and Financial Regulations that were followed for the 1962 CIF, SS, football play-offs. It was moved, seconded and carried to continue the use of the same rules and regulations governing the play-offs that were used last year. The Commissioner was directed to mimeograph complete information pertaining to the play-offs for distribution to the principals of all schools qualifying for the 1963 football play-offs.

7. AUDITOR'S REPORT AND BUDGET—Treasurer Nelson presented the Auditor's Report of the CIF, Southern Section, for the period July 1, 1962, to June 30, 1963, and the proposed Budget for the 1963-64 fiscal year. The report showed our financial position to be sound and it was moved, seconded and carried to accept the Financial Report and approve the Budget for the coming fiscal year. The Commissioner was directed to see that copies of the Financial Report and Budget were sent to each league representative so that a report could be made to all of the leagues in the CIF, Southern Section.

8. THE TWO-MILE RUN — The Pioneer League requested permission to conduct the two-mile race as a part of all varsity meets in the Pioneer League during the 1964 season on an experimental basis. It was moved, seconded and carried to grant permission to the Pioneer League to conduct the two-mile event on an experimental basis during the 1964 league season, provided only league schools were involved and an evaluation prepared and sent to the SS office at the conclusion of the league season.

9. RELEAGUING REPORT—Robert D. Ashton, Chairman of the Releaguing Committee, reported that a meeting of his committee had been held recently and that things were progressing very well. Although a new league will have to be formed in the Citrus Belt area, the remaining areas in the Southern Section will be able to solve any problems by the addition of new schools to existing leagues. The next meeting of the Releaguing Committee has been scheduled for 3:00 PM on October 22, at Pioneer HS in Whittier. Any school administrator concerned with the leaguing of his school is welcome to attend this meeting.

10. RECOGNITION PIN FOR VETERAN COACHES—A letter was read from Bill Worthington, golf coach at Inglewood HS, in which he suggested that the CIF, SS, honor prep coaches who have served for at least tweny-five years by presenting them with some type of a pin which would recognize their long service to the schools and the youth of Southern California. The matter was discussed but it was the feeling of members of the committee that coaches

who have contributed to the interscholastic athletic program were being recognized and honored by the awarding of a CIF, SS, Life Pass.

11. PROPOSED CHANGE IN FOOTBALL SCRIMMAGE RULE—The Southern California Football Coaches Association, through its president, Ben Hammerschimdt of Riverside Poly HS, informed the Executive Committee that this organization favored a change in the present regulations (Article XXXII, Secton 23) pertaining to the first controlled scrimmage permitted each football team during the fall practice period. The present rule permits an inter-school scrimmage only after a team has had ten days of practice and not until the third calendar week of the season. The proposed change would permit such a scrimmage on the eleventh day of fall practice, which would be on the Saturday of the second calendar week.

After a thorough discussion of the problem it was moved, seconded and carried to oppose a relaxation of this rule at the present time. The matter was referred to the Council, however, and will be on the Agenda of the meeting scheduled for November 23, at Buena Park HS. The Commissioner was directed to forward information concerning this proposed change in our By-Laws to all league representatives so the issue could be studied in the various leagues.

12. AMATEUR RULE INTERPRETATION REQUESTED — Dr. Boyd Lehman, Superintendent of the Tehachapi Unified School District, and Roland Moore, Vice Principal of Tehachapi HS, appeared before the committee to request a ruling as to the eligibility of five high school boys who were reimbursed for umpiring Little League baseball games last summer. The facts in the case were presented and it was moved, seconded and carried that there be no loss of eligibility to the boys involved, because umpiring was only one of their assigned duties.

13. UPLAND ACADEMY UNDERGOES CHANGE—Pomona HS requested a ruling as to the eligibility of three boys now enrolled in Pomona HS who last year were students in good standing at Upland Academy. It was pointed out that Upland Academy had now moved its campus from Upland to Pomona and changed its name to Western Christian HS. In addition, the school was no longer affiliated with the Church of the Brethren, had raised its tuition fees and was now using church buildings as opposed to established classrooms and gymnasium buildings at the former site.

It was moved, seconded and carried that in line with established policy pertaining to such administrative changes, any boys who transferred from Upland Academy at the beginning of the current semester to public schools in the district in which their parents reside be declared eligible for interscholastic athletics.

14. LOSS OF AMATEUR STANDING — Villanova HS reported that Mike Huckaby, a senior at Villanova, had violated the amateur rule by being a member of a senior men's bowling team which participated in a league where cash prizes were offered. They respectfully re-

quested that Mike Huckaby have his amateur standing restored so that he could participate in interscholastic athletics. The matter was discussed and it was pointed out that in accordance with the Amateur rules of the United States, any person violating the Amateur rule must wait one year from the date of the violation before he can apply for reinstatement.

15. LÉ ROY BOYS' HOME ELIGIBILITY PROBLEM — Mr. Clarence Krawczak, principal of Bonita HS, requested a clarification of CIF, SS, eligibility rule as they pertain to students at the Le Roy Boys' Home located in the Bonita school district. He was particularly concerned with the status of Bruce Johnson, who, as a member of the Le Roy Boys' Home, had been regularly enrolled last year at Bonita HS, but who this year had transferred to Pomona HS because he had been placed in Windsor Cottage, a branch of the Le Roy Boys' Home located in the Pomona HS attendance area.

A discussion of the problem brought out the fact that Boys Republic in Chino has a similar arrangement whereby they have a transition cottage located in the Ganesha HS attendance area for boys who have earned the right to be given more freedom and responsibility than is possible at Boys Republic. Because boys have been transferred in the past by both homes with eligibility, it was decided to declare Bruce Johnson eligible at Pomona HS.

Because the Executive Committee did not have the full facts concerning the matter, it was moved, seconded and carried to appoint a committee composed of Dr. Nelson Price, Charles Ronin and Robert Schilling to investigate, study the total problem, and report back with recommendations concerning the best method of handling such transfers in the future.

16 FLIGIBILITY CASES —

a. The committee approved the eligibility of Richard A. Burkard at Barstow HS on the basis of a court order which appointed Patricia A. Monds as the boy's legal guardian.

b. Lutheran HS petitioned the Executive Committee to make eligible Gary Reynolds, who accompanied his parents on a world cruise during the 1962-63 school year. After a review of the circumstances in the case, it was moved, seconded and carried to declare the boy eligible for athletics at Lutheran HS.

c. An eligibility case involving Jim Glenn, a student at Inglewood HS, was reviewed and it was moved, seconded and carried to declare the boy eligible because since the divorce of his parents the transfer to his father's custody in Inglewood was the first adjustment made. Any future change of schools without a change of address on the part of his father will make the boy ineligible for further athletic competition.

d. Marciano Africa, a Filipino boy attending Chaffey HS, was forced to withdraw from school last spring to accompany his parents to the Philippine Islands on a business trip financed by the U.S. Government. In the Philippines the school term ends in March, so it was impossible for the boy to attend school in the islands. It

was moved, seconded and carried to waive the previous semester rule and declare the boy eligible

for athletics at Chaffey HS.

e. Robert Hoagland, principal of Kern Valley HS, petitioned the Executive Committee for a waiver of the rule requiring a boy to pass in four subjects the previous semester, so that Alex Silicz could be eligible for athletics. It was moved, seconded and carried to deny Alex Silicz athletic eligibility because a review of the case indicated that it was not necessary for the boy to drop out of school as the court had granted a postponement of the trial until the end of the semester

f. John Rishworth has been declared eligible for athletics at Santa Ana Valley HS pending receipt of a court order establishing guardianship in the Santa Ana Valley attendance area.

g. Palm Springs HS requested a ruling as to the eligibility of James Clamon, a transfer student from New Mexico. It was indicated that this boy was to be legally adopted by a resident of the Palm Springs Unified School District. It was moved, seconded and carried that James Clamon be declared eligible at Palm Springs High School, effective with the filing of a court order with the CIF, Southern Section, office indicating that the guardianship had been approved by the court.

h. Mrs. Davis of Glendale appeared before the committee to request a waiver of the eightsemester rule to permit her step-son to participate in football at Glendale HS. After a thorough discussion of the case, it was moved, seconded and carried to deny this request for athletic eligibility because of a violation of the eight-semester rule.

i. Mr. Joe Shell of Los Angeles appeared before the committee to request a waiver of our transfer rule to permit his son, David, to be eligible immediately for interscholastic athletics at Black Foxe Military School. After a review of the case, it was moved, seconded and carried to deny eligibility to Dave Shell, because his transfer from L.A. HS to Black Foxe was in violation of the CIF, SS, transfer rule (Article X, Sec.

17. CHANGE IN BY-LAWS REGARDING BASKETBALL REGULATIONS—In the 1962-63 Blue Book, Article XXX, Section 7, provided that no more than two varsity team members may participate on any intra-mural team. In the 1963-64 Blue Book, Article XXX, Section 7, has been changed to state that "participation shall be limited to boys who have not represented a school in interscholastic basketball competition the previous year.

Although this change in our By-Laws was discussed by the Executive Committee, official authorization for the change failed to appear in our minutes. Mr. Keith Gunn, representative of the Golden League, brought the matter to the attention of the Executive Committee in an effort to

determine the legality of this change.

The committee discussed the issue, and it was moved, seconded and carried to uphold Article XXX, Section 7, as it appears in our 1963-64 Blue Book.

18. BOWLING INTERPRETATION—Santa Ynez HS requested a ruling as to the eligibility of three boys who had participated as a substitute in a bowling league where cash prizes were offered. After reviewing the circumstances surrounding each case, it was moved, seconded and carried to declare the three boys involved as eligible for interscholastic athletic competition.

19. RESIDENCE REQUIREMENTS — A member of the committee raised a question concerning the practicality of a restriction in Article X, Section 2, which states that an illegal transfer student is ineligible for a full year if he has EVER participated in an interscholastic athletic contest. He was of the opinion that this discriminated against boys who, in their freshman or sophomore year, had participated in JV tennis or Class C basketball, etc. He felt that this type of boy would not be proselyted and that the rule would serve a better purpose if the requirement were changed to read "A boy who has not participated in an athletic contest within the past calendar year."

A discusison was conducted on this matter and it was moved, seconded and carried that it be recommended to the Council that Article X, Section 2, be changed to read as follows:

"A boy who has participated in any interscholastic athletic contest within the PAST CALEN-DAR YEAR and transfers from one school to another . . ." This change would also apply to Article X, Section 4.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned

at 4:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted, I. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletics

CLARK COUNTY NEVADA SCHOOLS CANCEL GAMES WITH SS SCHOOLS

Scheduled baseball, basketball and track competition between Southern Section schools and schools from Clark County Nevada is being cancelled until further notice, according to Bob Lunt, co-ordinator of Student Activities for Clark County schools.

Lunt advised the Southern Section that due to the failure of a State sales tax issue to pass in a recent election the Clark County schools must trim \$20,000.00 from the athletic budget for the present school year. This is just a small part of over-all budget cuts for Clark County schools.

"In an effort to make the cuts where they will least hurt our athletic programs we have decided to eliminate out-of-county baseball, basketball and track competition for the current school year," said Lunt in his report to the Southern Section office.

"This move will affect several schools in the Southern Section that have scheduled events with Clark County schools," Lunt noted, "and we hope that the California schools will understand our problem. We hope to be able to renew our athletic relationships with your schools as soon as possible," Lunt told Southern Section Commissioner Kenneth Fagans.